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	Administrative Council

Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING

December 7, 2009

Tishman Commons

11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting was convened at 11:00 a.m.   

Opening Comments

Dean Andrew B. Evans, VP for Finance and Treasurer explained that President Bottomly was sorry to have to miss a Council meeting, but she is traveling frequently at this time of year, meeting with alumnae across the country and encouraging them to continue to support Wellesley at a high level.

As head of a division that has gone through considerable reorganization, he understands that many employees are confused and anxious.  But, he also feels great excitement, enthusiasm and pride in the progress we’re making.  The senior staff knows that the changes we need to make are doable because of the College’s employees.  The College benefits from what is learned at the Council meetings, and he thanked the attendees for their willingness to participate in the roundtable discussions.

United Communications Update

Veronica Brandstrader, Director of Planning and Communication discussed the timeline for moving to new tools for voicemal (AVST), email and calendaring (Zimbra), course management and collaboration (Sakai) and campus-wide portal (Luminis).  The Unified Communications team had initially planned to have everyone using the new tools by Fall 2010, however, based on community and advisory team feedback, as well as the time needed for both training and migration, the date when all new communication tools will be in use by everyone has been moved to January 2011.

Progress on the new content management system and website was discussed.  IS is working with Public Affairs, and a release date is not available.  Public Affairs will be hiring a web editor, and IS will provide support.

Madeleine Albright Institute for Global Affairs

Joanne Murray, Director of CWS and the Albright Institute, provided an overview of the Institute.  A couple of years ago, the President and Senior Staff looked at ways to honor Sec. Albright.  Drawing on Wellesley’s strengths, the Institute was conceived as a platform to expand Wellesley’s global presence.  Major components will include lectures by our own faculty, alumnae involvement, a Wintersession course, and international summer internships.  During weeks one and two of the Wintersession program, Wellesley College faculty and distinguished alumnae will make presentations on global issues, and students will be assigned readings and case studies.  In week three, students will make presentations, and there will be Secretary Albright will be on campus.  A diverse group of 40 students has been selected for the program.

The following Albright Institute events will be open to the College community:

· Tuesday, 1/19/10, 1:30-3:00 pm, Tishman Commons:  Dialogues with Secretary Albright

      Call to Action:  Higher Education’s Role and Responsibility in Global Affairs

· Wednesday, 1/20/10, 1:30-3:00 pm, Tishman Commons:  Dialogues with Secretary Albright

Challenges to US Foreign Policy in the 21st Century

· Monday, 1/25/10, 7:15 pm, Houghton Memorial Chapel
Inaugural Keynote Address by Secretary Albright

Roundtable Discussion

Eloise McGaw thanked everyone for participating in last month’s roundtable discussion, and the Senior Staff will use this information to meet challenges and structure departments. She summarized the themes from that meeting:

· There was a focus on development and training needs.

· There were comments on collaboration as an important goal.

· Issues of workload, and a need for clarity and communication about what is expected, were emphasized.

· There is a need for more communication across the college.

· There is a sense of loss from last year’s staff reductions.

The theme for today’s roundtable discussion was presented as “Meeting the Challenges of Change:  Identifying and Developing Training Needs.” Each table pondered the question, “In the work that you are currently doing, what kinds of training and development do you need to do it more effectively?”  Each table shared their thoughts, and the day’s work will be shared at the Department Head’s meeting.  The next Administrative Council meeting will explore a theme that has come from the roundtable discussions.

Announcements

Kathy Strewart, Deputy Director of HR, discussed the “Perks @ Work” program, and handed out the latest list of “perks.”

Lisa Easley commented that, as a direct result of the suggestions that have come out of the Council’s roundtable discussions, a series of social events will be held in different parts of campus.  The first in a series of campus “Meet and Greets” will be held on January 14th at the College Club.  The College’s new catering service, Wellesley Fresh, will provide samples of their offerings from 12-1:30pm.  All are invited.

The next meeting of Administrative Council will be held on February 17, 2010 at 11am.

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 12pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Jane Jackson

Secretary
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